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AGENDA: AUGUST 6,2002 

July 25,2002 

SANTA CRUZ COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
701 Ocean Street 
Santa Cruz, California 95060 

SUBJECT: INSTALLATION OF ONE RESIDENTIAL NON-STANDARD STREET LIGHT 
WITHIN COUNTY SERVICE AREA NO. 9, ZONE A, 18TH AVENUE 

Members of the Board: 

The Department of Public Works has received a petition (see Attachment “A”) from 
residents of 18th Avenue in the Live Oak area requesting the installation of one non-standard street 
light at the location shown on Attachment “B.” This area is within the County’s residential 
lighting district, Zone A, of County Service Area (CSA) No. 9. 

The petition is signed by all residents or property owners in the immediate vicinity 
of the proposed light. Further, residents of the neighborhood funded the utility under-grounding 
including the cost of a post-top luminaire (see Attachment “C”) as a neighborhood beautification 
project. Post-top luminaires are particularly applicable for lighting installations in residential areas 
with underground distribution, as they provide an aesthetically pleasing daytime appearance as 
well as enhance the night-time appearance of the surrounding area. The Redevelopment Agency 
has no objections to the installation of a non-standard street light. 

The Pacific Gas and Electric Company has advised us that the installation of a 
70-wattY non-standard residential street light is feasible at this location. The installation will result 
in the standard charge of approximately $7.75 per month on the County’s street lighting bill. 
Sufficient funding for this new light is availqble in the CSA No. 9A residential lighting budget. 
The Supervisor of this area is aware of the request for this light. 
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It is therefore recommended that the Board of Supervisors authorize the installation 
of one 70-watt, non-standard residential street light on 18th Avenue. 

Yours truly, 

~ H O M A S  L. BOLICH 
Director of Public Works 

TBS:mg 

Attachments 

RECOMM DED FOR APPROVAL: F 
-County Administrative Officer - c h _ . ,  

copy to: Debra Rollinson, Pacific Gas and Electric 
Public Works Department 
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A D J O I N I N G  PROPERTY OF.JNERS CONCURRENCE 

RESIDENTIAL STREET LIGHT INSTALLATION 

Owner's Sianature  

Remarks : 
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A D J O I N I N G  PROPERTY OTDJERS CONCUIUEWCE 

RESIDENTL-4L STREET LIGHT INSTALLATION 

Locat ion:  

Owner' s Address 
cpprove Object or Parcel. No. Owner's Signature - Date 

Remarks: 
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. ' PAT & MIKE STOTT 
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From: Fulton and Kathy Saier <ksaieQ@yahoo.com> 

Sent: Friday, May 24,2002 6:11 PM 
Subject: Post Top Luminier 

To: cPAT-MtKE-STOTT@PACBELL.NET> 

TO: MR. MIKE STOTT 
FROM: FULTON L. SAIER, M.D. 
REGARDING: STREETLIGHT TYPE FOR j8TH AVENUE, SANTA 
CRUZ 
DATE: MAY 24,2002 

Dear Mike, 

tucelia 8. Saier and the Saier family residing at 150 
18th Avenue in Santa Cruz, California supports the 
petition to have post-top luminiers installed on the 
one hundred block of 18th Avenue, Santa Cruz, for 
street lighting. 

We feels these will add significantly to the 
attractiveness of the area and request these rather 
than the standard steel street lights be installed. 

Thank you for--your efforts in this endeavor 

Sincerely, 

Fulton L. Saier, M.D. 
Attorney in Fact for Lucelia B. Saier 
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